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Regional Aging Advisory Committee (RAAC) 

Minutes
[image: image2.png]mﬁi Craven, Duplin, Greene, Jones, Lenoir, Onslow, Pamlico and Weyne Counties



Monday, July 12, 2021

10:00 a.m.
Zoom Link and registration: https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81990539616?pwd=SFB5Wi9mWTc4LzlFNG9WN3ZFR0ovQT09
Call in number: 1-312-626-6799, Meeting ID: 81990539616
RAAC Members in Attendance:
Lavick Williams (Craven County)

Woody Brinson (Duplin County)

Matthew Brinkley (Jones County)

Walter LaRoque, Chairman (Lenoir County)

Sandra Crane (Onslow County)

Ann Holton (Pamlico County)

Pat Prescott (Pamlico County)

Jimmie Ford (Wayne County)

RAAC Members in Attendance by zoom:
Victor Heinrich (Carteret County)

Jerol Bryant (Jones County)

ECCAAA Staff in Attendance:

Heather O’Connor, AAA Director

January Brown, Lead Aging Programs Consultant

Carly Francis, Aging Programs Consultant

Kim Baker, Aging Programs Consultant

Angelia Pridgen, Lead Regional Ombudsman

Kate Bordeaux, ECC Executive Director

ECCAA Staff in Attendance by Zoom:

Colby Smith, Regional Ombudsman

1. Call to Order and Welcome– Walter LaRoque, Chairman
Chairman LaRoque called the meeting to order at 10:03 a.m. Quorum was not met. Mr. Ford gave the invocation. Mr. Brinson led the group with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
2. Adopt Agenda - Walter LaRoque, Chairman
3. Approval of Minutes – April 12, 2021, minutes (see attached) - Walter LaRoque, Chairman
4. ECC Director Welcome - Katie Bordeaux
Executive Director Bordeaux greeted, welcomed and thanked the group.
5. Director’s Report – Heather O’Connor, AAA Director
a.   Funding overview – AAA Director O’Connor stated the allocation process is already completed, working on contracts, there is a new funding source for nutritional supplemental. It is similar to the Family First but can only be used for nutrition. This month starts the ARMS close out, all providers have to have their numbers in ARMS to be reimburse for the year. After any corrections the AAA will reallocate any leftover monies within the counties before distributing to other counties. HCCBG CARES monies is good till the end of September, it will be rolled over July 1 and providers have if monies are not spent the State will reallocate the monies across the state. Allocations are affected by census numbers and a funding formula.
c. Monitoring for FY 20-21 – AAA Director O’Connor stated HCCBG monitoring is complete. COVID CARES and Family First Funding monitoring is to be completed by the end of July. Programmatic review every three years, unit review every other year unless incompliance issues. January Brown will be doing the monitoring.
d. RAAC by-law review – AAA Director O’Connor gave a copy of the by-laws to everyone and asked for them to review and make suggestions on changes. She stated that they are wanting to streamline them and make them more understandable.
6. Staff Reports – ECC AAA Staff
a. Ombudsman - Lead Regional Ombudsman Pridgen stated facilities are opening back up and they have been visiting. Families are able to visits their loved ones. They have asked to schedule the visits. Passionate Care visits, whether covid is in the building or not they are not alone to isolate the residents. For Elder Abuse Awareness they did isolation bags to give to the facilities to hand out to the clients. Also did pinwheels to go to all the providers. ECC did purple day. Katie, Carly & Angelia went to Lenoir County for their Elder Abuse Awareness walk then went to Greene County to their event. Kim, Colby and Angelia went to Wayne County’s event. Ombudsman Smith stated they did a commercial for a month.

b. Family Caregiver – Aging Programs Consultant Baker stated they are at the end of the    

year, this past year the goal was to expand the Family Caregiver Program and currently   there is a virtual caregiver platform with resources available. This coming year will be doing more services in-house.
AAA Director O’Connor stated the AAA has updated the brochures explaining each program.

Mr. Brinson asked who was responsible and accountable of the Project C.A.R.E.S. services? Lead Aging Programs Consultant Brown responded that the duplication of services is a work in progress, there is no system to check for errors and that is at the state level. She will give Mr. Brinson the contact information.

Lead Aging Programs Consultant Brown stated the Dementia Live training is starting to pick back up. ECCAAA help do the CIT training to first responders. Also working with the New Bern Police Department on Project Lifesaver which is a GPS bracelet to give to wanderers and the equipment to find the bracelet to the police department.
c. HCCBG - Lead Aging Programs Consultant Brown stated the HCCBG expansion they  

are seeing pockets that are not being served and being put on wait lists. Working with providers to expand their sub-contractors to cover those areas. With monitoring there is a lot of technical assistance to get the providers in compliance with the standards.
d. IIID - Aging Programs Consultant Francis stated all seniors are open and providing 

    IIID services.
7. County Comments - RAAC Members
a. Carteret – Mr. Heinrich stated that he agrees with the comment to be more active with local governments. He sent the Senior Connection to everyone from the Leon Mann Center. They are having more physical visits. Medical fragile at the county level. 
b. Craven – no report
c. Duplin – Mr. Brinson stated the senior center is back open. Staff did a great job on keeping the clients served. The senior center has been recognizing their volunteers. Legal Aide is back running at the Senior Center. 
d. Greene – no comment
e. Jones – Mr. Brinkley
f. Lenoir – Mr. LaRoque stated the Lenoir County Elder Abuse walk add a good turn out and at the ballpark the Elder Abuse Event had a excellent turn out. Local Volunteer Appreciation the Senior Center
g. Onslow – no report
h. Pamlico – Mrs. Prescott not much to report but glad to be able to go back to the center. And she is impressed with the staff during this time. There has been some advertising for Exercise for Arthritis class.
i. Wayne – Mrs. Carter (STHL Alternate) stated seniors are starting to come back to the center. They had the senior games, Elder Abuse event and frozen meals. Senior are having their temperatures when coming in. Waiting on the approval to get 16 computers to have a computer lab. Meals on Wheels program they are doing hot meals and trying to get routes back to normal and more volunteers added to the routes. 
8. Additional Comments/Concerns
Mr. Brinson asked if anyone was using COVID monies to purchase a microwave? AAA Director O’Connor stated that COVID monies is very strict and doesn’t know if that fights in the guidelines.

Aging Programs Consultant Francis stated that her and Executive Director Bordeaux developed a box with shelf stable items, a hospitality kit and crank flashlight. Each senior center can give to clients after a disaster. 
9. Meeting Calendar Dates:
a. October 4, 2021
b. January 10, 2022 (due to holiday observance on January 3, 2022)

10. Adjourn – Mr. LaRoque adjourned the meeting[image: image4.png]
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